
Superintendent’s PIE Meeting

Thursday, March 9, 2023

10:00 a.m.

Remote Meeting

Superintendent Crozier opened the meeting at 10:01 a.m. and welcomed all who were present on

Zoom.

Updates included:

● SMILE notices have gone out district wide. We have received 250 recommendations so far. A

high percentage of staff hired are SPS educators.

● Two Educational Forums are being provided in an effort to educate the community about the

rationale for the Override request. PTO’s from each of the schools are having meetings that

Brad will be attending. Sudbury TV will be filming the second Community Forum and will post

the video on Sudbury TV.

● Haynes Principal Finalist site visits were conducted last week. The new Haynes Principal will

be announced on Friday, March 10th.

● Brad and School Committee Chair, Silvia Nerssessian, attended a Legislative Breakfast

meeting that highlighted bills that will benefit FY25 school budgets.

Questions from participants included:

● If the override doesn’t pass and 7.5 positions need to be eliminated, are they spread out

amongst the schools and have those positions been identified? When will the parents be

notified of positions lost and class sizes.

● If the override passes in March, does it have to pass at Town Meeting as well?

● Were other options to close the override gap considered? If so, why were those options

eliminated?

● A parent shared concern about how Sudbury is addressing insensitivity toward students with

disabilities.

● Would the district consider making snow / delay decisions the night before impact weather is

expected?

Mr. Crozier ended the meeting at 10:27 a.m.

The next Superintendent PIE meeting will be held on Thursday, April 13th at 11:00 a.m. A reminder will

be sent via email with the remote meeting link.


